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Lt. Governor Molly Gray to Speak at Vermont Electric Co-op Annual Meeting 

 

Saturday, May 8th 

 

Lt. Governor Molly Gray to deliver remarks and 

engage with members at the Vermont Electric Co-

op Annual Meeting. She will speak to state-level 

policy developments including COVID relief 

funding and recovery, the emergency needs for 

equitable broadband deployment, and other 

current Vermont issues. Gray will also engage with 

the audience to take questions and discuss member 

priorities.  

9:00-10:00AM 

Zoom, more information and registration here. 
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https://vermontelectric.coop/annual-meeting

